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CAIU BOARD HIGHLIGHTS
The following actions were taken at the February 26, 2009 meeting held at the Capital Area Intermediate Unit’s Summerdale Office Center.
Reports/Updates
· Dr. Marc Bauer, retired CAIU Assistant Executive Director, and campaign co-chair, presented the board with information about the Champions for Children Capital Campaign.  The $2,260,000 campaign goal will benefit both the CAIU’s Capital Area School for the Arts and Hill Top Academy.  
Executive Session

· The Board met in executive session to discuss personnel matters relating to the potential hiring of an Assistant Executive Director.
Public Comment on Agenda Items
· None
Approved Action Items
· Minutes from the January 22, 2009 CAIU Board meeting.
· Treasurer’s Report and Payment of Bills – a total of $12,197,180.81 in receipts and $9,932,670.48 in expenditures for January 2009.
· The Summary of Operations with year-to-date totals of $42,880,082.37 in revenues and $36,006,759.49 in expenses.

· Budgets for 2008-2009:

· Revision A for Title III Part A – English Language Acquisition in the amount of $104,637 (no change in amount). 

· Revision A for Transportation in the amount of $2,989,481, an increase of $52,081.

· Original for the Homeless Children’s Initiative in the amount of $48,799.

· Original for Title I Part A – Improving Basic Programs in the amount of $10,000.

· Original for Title II Part D - Educational Technology in the amount of $48,035.

· Original for the Project 720: High School Reform in the amount of $5,329,930.

· Original for the Education leading to Employment and Career Training (ELECT) and Fatherhood Initiative in the amount of $204,403

· Budget for 2009-2010:
· Original for the General Operating (2nd reading/final) in the amount of $5,663,105.

· Wide Area Network Agreement with Comcast 
· Revisions to the CAIU Signature Authority Policy
· Resolution for PNC Financial Accounts

· Personnel Items – see attached

· Policies
· Second Reading – New Policy #249: Bullying/Cyberbullying
· First Reading – Revised Policy #008: Organizational Chart

· Position Descriptions

· Second Reading – New Position Description: Communications Coordinator
· First Reading – Existing Position/New Description: Application Support Manager
· First Reading – New Position Description: Secretary – Online Learning Program
· First Reading – New Position Description: Program Assistant – Online Learning Program
· First Reading – New Position Description: Supervisor – Online Learning Program
Executive Director’s Report
· See attached 
President’s Report
· Mr. Dougherty thanked the board for the administration for their work in reducing the increase in the 2009-2010 general operating budget.
NEXT MEETING: Thursday, March 26, 2009, 8:00 am, CAIU’s Lemoyne Office at Renaissance Place
Personnel and Policies/Programs Highlights

from the Capital Area Intermediate Unit Board of Directors’ Meeting

A.
RESIGNATIONS:

CATHY KIME, Evaluator for the Vocational Education Program effective June 30, 2009. Reason: Retirement after 32 years of CAIU service.

KIMBERLY MORAN, part-time Speech/Language Clinician with the Early Intervention Program effective March 31, 2009. Reason: Personal.

KAMELA PETERS, Educational Paraprofessional with the Early Intervention Program effective February 20, 2009. Reason: Personal

WANDA YINGER, Educational Paraprofessional/Job Coach with the Vocational Education Program effective June 12, 2009. Reason: Retirement after 35 years of CAIU service.

B.
RECOMMENDED FOR EMPLOYMENT OR CONTRACT PENDING RECEIPT OF 

CLEARANCES:

KATIE CARR, Educational Paraprofessional with the Early Intervention Program effective February 23, 2009. This is a replacement position funded through the MAWA Budget.

JASON FRIEDMAN, Personal Care Assistant with the Multiple Disability Support Program effective January 27, 2009. This is a new position funded through the MDS Budget.

JOANN MARTIN, part-time Personal Care Assistant with the Autism Support Program effective March 4, 2009. This is a new position funded through the Autism Support Budget.

MARIANNE McKENNA, part-time Personal Care Assistant with the Autism Support Program effective March 2, 2009. This is a new position funded through the Autism Support Budget.

TAMMY SNUDDEN, Program Secretary for Student Services effective February 9, 2009. This is a replacement position funded through the Student Services Budget.

JORDAN WICKARD, part-time Educational Paraprofessional with the Early Intervention Program effective January 29, 2009. This is a replacement position funded through the MAWA Budget.

The following individuals to be approved as a day-to-day substitute teachers for the 2008-2009 school year at the approved rate of $90 per day:

ALEXANDER ELBERT, VALARIE FRANCIS, MARIA GREGG, GARY SAYERS, MATTHEW SEAGRIST
C.
CHANGES OF STATUS:

TONI MARSHALL, from part-time/hourly to full-time/salaried Educational Paraprofessional with the Early Intervention Program effective January 28, 2009. This position is paid through the MAWA Budget.

BARBARA SPERBER, from Educational Paraprofessional with the Autism Support Program to Job Coach with the Vocational Program effective January 5, 2009. There is no change in salary. This is a replacement position funded through the Student Services Budget.

CONNIE ROSSI, from part-time Inclusion EPP to part-time classroom floater Educational Paraprofessional with the Early Intervention Program effective March 2, 2009. This is a replacement position funded through the MAWA Budget.

D.
CHANGES OF SALARY:

PATRICIA TEMPEST, Reading Specialist with Aid to Non-public School Services, change of salary due to increase in number of days from 120 to 140 to cover child-rearing leave of another staff member.
Approval of a stipend for the following individuals for presentation of ASHA (American Speech-Language-Hearing Association) Certification for the 2008-2009 school year:

NAME

STIPEND AMOUNT
JULIE BARBER-BRISTOL

$1,250

EILEEN BEDDALL

$806.88

LISA BRITTINGHAM

$1,250

CAROL BROWN

$1,250

LORETTA CONNOLLY

$1,250

CATHERINE COSTELLO

$1,250

AMANDA CROCCO

$562.17

DAWN CYPHER

$1,250

SUSAN DRYSDALE

$1,250

TAMMY EBERTS

$1,250

MARY JANE FLEDDERJOHN

$1,250

MARGARET FOX

$1,250

KAREN GEORGE

$707.67

SHANNON GERHARDS

$317.46

HEIDI HAAS


$568.78

ALLISON HALEY

$1,250

ELIZABETH HARDING

$568.78

DEBORAH HASSINGER

$1,058.20

JEAN HASSINGER

$694.44

BETH HOFFMAN

$1,250

DAWN HOWELL

$1,111.11

COURTNEY JONES

$1,250

TERESA JONES

$674.60

EMILY KAPP


$1,250

SHARON KELLO

$1,250

ANDREA KIMMEL

$1,250

DEBRA KLAIR

$1,250

JENNIFER LYDEN

$1,250

MELISSA LYON

$1,250

LYNN MAHOOD





$1,250

KATHY MANCUSO

$1,250

RICHARD MARLIN

$1,250

LISA McCARTY

$687.83

TRACEY McDEVITT

$753.97

BEVERLY MEISER

$1,250

JANET MIRA


$701.06

JEANNE MORROW

$1,250

ANN MORTON

$1,250

ELIZABETH PANEK

$1,250

LEEANN PATTESON

$1,250

STACY PAUL


$1,250

JODI RINEER


$1,250

JOANNE RUHL

$767.20

JACKIE SCHUBERT

$515.87

LORIE SEAMAN

$1,250

REBECCA SEMKE

$1,250

CYNTHIA SHAUL

$1,250

YVONNE SHREFFLER

$1,250

KATY SNIDER


$780.42

ROBERT STEHMAN





$1,250

CHERYL STRAW

$820.11

MICHELLE STRAW

$1,250
ALICE WOMER

$1,250

KAREN WRONSKI

$1,250

CAROLYN YODER

$1,250

E.
LEAVES OF ABSENCE:

EMILY BOLLING, Guidance Counselor with Aid to Non-Public School Services, child-rearing leave of absence effective April 20, 2009 until the start of the 2009-2010 school year. Leave is requested with pay using 10.5 sick/personal leave days and without pay for the remainder of the leave for the final 16.5 days of the 2008-2009 school year. Leave is requested in accordance with CAIU Policy.

Executive Director’s Report to the Board
February 26, 2009
News
 

PAIUnet is being utilized by the Secretary Zahorchak and Governor Rendell.  On February 4, Secretary Zahorchak video streamed his 2009-2010 budget presentation to over 250 sites.  He delivered his presentation from our very own CAIU Juniata Room, and then visited with about ten of our district superintendents immediately following.  Then, on February 25, Governor Rendell came to the CAIU to deliver his second of four civics lessons to hundreds of schools throughout the Commonwealth.  The technology services needed to make these events possible are a collaborative effort among CAIU, Chester County IU and Tuscarora IU.  
 

The Senate Education Committee held a hearing on the Graduation Competency Assessments on February 19.  Committee Chairman Piccola invited me to testify.  My testimony, which supported GCAs with several conditions attached (recognition of trade competency assessments for vocational students, differentiated diplomas, and the elimination of the 11th grade PSSA), was well-received by the committee members present as well as by PDE officials.
 

The CAIU plans to partner with TechQuest (Technology Council of Central PA), Carnegie Mellon University, and the National Civil War Museum to provide a highly engaging resource for students and educators.  Carnegie Mellon has patented the "synthetic interview."  The goal will be to use this fascinating technology to create opportunities for students to actually interact with historical figures by interviewing them in a virtual environment.  We are just entering into the initial conversations with these partners, but the possibilities are very exciting.  More information will follow in the coming months.
 

The CAIU has received several grants recently.  Two are aimed at assisting teens who are pregnant or parenting so that they have access to the resources needed for healthy pregnancies and to be effective parents as well as to continue getting an education to become productive members of society.  Another is for serving homeless students by ensuring the districts' homeless liaisons have the information and resources they need to comply with federal and state law regarding homeless students.  
 

On January 26 I was invited by Delta Development Group to attend an event featuring Senator Arlen Specter.  I had a chance to chat with him briefly about education issues.  I was also invited by Senator Piccola to meet with him and his staff on January 28 to discuss a variety of education topics.  Both of these opportunities have opened up lines of communication with those who influence education policy affecting our districts.  Likewise, I met twice recently with Mayor Reed in continuing my work with Harrisburg School District.  
 

Cabinet members completed three more district visits with administrators from Susquenita, Susquehanna Township and Shippensburg.  These visits have gone very well.  We are collecting positive feedback and great ideas for improving or adding to our existing services in support of our districts.
 

On February 23, I participated in a "Project 720 Credential" Advisory Council meeting.  PDE is exploring the possibility of creating a credential or accreditation for high schools.  I will keep you informed as this effort progresses.  The Council was comprised of representatives from K-12, post-secondary, and workforce development agencies.
 

 
 

Updates
To date, eight districts have officially responded with letters of intent to participate in the on-line learning initiative.  Three districts have indicated they will not be participating at this time.  Superintendents are asked to return a letter of intent by the end of this month.  However, contractual obligations to participate are not due until the end of March to allow time for board discussion and action as needed.  To that end, Mark Hennes and the Communications Committee led by Dr. Elaine Eib of Upper Dauphin, hosted a Board Member Information Night at the CAIU on February 4.  Nine superintendents and nearly forty board members from our member districts attended.  
 

All of the superintendents have signed documentation necessary to receive benefits from the 1.9 million dollar, 3-year eFund grant we were awarded.  Most of the funds, per state requirements are directed toward the non-recurring costs associated with the wide area network.  The remaining funds are dedicated to offsetting non-recurring costs associated with the on-line learning initiative.
 

The Champions for Children Capital Campaign recently received a pledge of $150,000 over three years from a donor who wishes to remain anonymous at this time.  To date, we are approaching nearly $500,000 in pledges, with our leadership gifts kickoff event scheduled for March 23 in the Atrium of the Capital Blue Cross offices on Elmerton Avenue.  The campaign DVD and brochures are nearly finalized.
